

Remember to check out our website:

www.corrie.tameside.sch.uk

To see this newsletter in colour on our website

admin@corrie.tameside.sch.uk

Tel: 0161-336-2242

**** The Golden Rules We are kind and gentle We are prepared for the school day We work hard ☆ We look after property ☆ ★ We listen to people We are honest

Dates for your Diary!

Thursday 29th March- School Closes for Easter

Monday 16th April-School Re-Opens

Wednesday 18th April-PTA Film Night

Wednesday 18th April- Year 1- Year 6 Parent Maths Workshop

Monday 23rd April- St Georges Day Disco

Friday 27 April - 2M Assembly

Corrie Got Talent News

Corries Got Talent was a great

were amazing. Can I also say a

success. Well done to all the children who took part, they

a big thank you to all the mentors

for their hard work and commit-

ment, the standard this year

out on the night.

was outstanding. Also, thank

Monday 7th May- School closed for Bank Holiday.





Whole School attendance target for this year is 97%

Reminder

Year 1 – Year 6 Parent Maths workshop will take place on Wednesday 18th April at 9.00am

J

1

This years attendance so far is 94.5%

Reminder

We can charge for late collection from school where a child is collected 15 minutes or more after the end of the school day as this is late collection it is classed as childcare. This will be charged at £5.00 from and inclusive of 3:45 pm (or 12:15 pm for Nursery) and then £5.00 for every 15 minutes after that. This charge is per child.

If you are late for collecting your child after a school

club, the charging police will also apply.

Mrs Mitchell.



PTA Film Night

Please note the KS2 PTA Film night has been cancelled on the 19th April due to staff training.

The re-arranged date for this is **Tuesday 1st** May.

Thank you.

Pirate day in year 1

What a fantastic day we had celebrating the end of the Pirate topic. (Treasure)

The children dressed up as Pirates and met Captain Black beard and Daisy the lady Pirate.

The children learnt to speak like a Pirate, they sang Pirate songs and caught fish for their supper.

Everyone had a Super time.

Mrs Rafferty



Breakfast is the most important meal of the day.

More and more children are coming into school without having had any breakfast and also children that are having crisps, energy dinks and chocolate bars instead of cereal or toast. Children that don't have breakfast find it difficult to concentrate for the whole of the morning as they are hungry it then begins to impact on their learning. Children who don't have any breakfast also can end up getting into trouble for not sitting still or messing around but again this is an implication of not having breakfast. If you are experiencing financial difficulties and would like your child to attend breakfast club then please do not hesitate to ask a member of staff. I you receive any type of benefit breakfast club is free of charge. If you do not receive benefits then it is just £1.00 per day.

Mrs Turner

Encouraging Good Attendance

- Ensure your child has a good bedtime routine so that they get enough sleep in order for them to rest, grow, socialise and learn effectively the following day.
- Ensure that your child has a good morning routine so that your child gets to school on time, is positive, enthusiastic and ready to learn.
- All appointments i.e doctors, hospital or dentist should be made after school. However if an appointment is deemed urgent then please ensure that this is made at the end of the school day so that your child can receive their attendance mark and this will cause least disruption to your child's learning.
- Unless your child is very ill and you have been told by the doctor to keep them off school then please bring them in. If we feel that your child is too ill to stay in school we will contact you to collect them.
- If it is a wet day try to leave for school earlier as there is always more traffic on the road on these days.
- If you are experiencing difficulty in bringing your child to school, please inform a member of staff and we will offer you support if necessary.
- Don't forget our Breakfast Club which has been incredibly successful for some of our parents. The Breakfast Club is open every day from 8.00 am. If your child is on free school meals then the Breakfast Club is free. If you work then it is just £1.00 per day. If you need any more information about the club then please don't hesitate to speak to a member of staff.

Message from the Head...

It's been a busy but short half term with lots of visits and a year 5 residential. The children in year 3 had a great time at Manchester Museum and the year 2 children thoroughly enjoyed Skipton Castle. The year 5 trip to PGL looked like loads of fun, lots of brilliant photos on schools Facebook page to keep parents in the loop. Thank you to all the staff who went with the children and gave up their time to support the trip.

Our Easter trip to St Marys church was as always a lovely way to end the term, thank you to all the parents and grandparents who came along to join in.

Thanks to all the children who took part in the Easter bonnet/paint an egg competition as always the children's creations were brilliant.

I hope you all have lovely Easter with your families.

'Corries got talent' we most certainly have!

What an amazing night, every single act was fabulous, all the children worked so hard and produced an amazing show. Thank you so much to each and every child who took part, to all the adults and children who attended our night of entertainment. Thank you to all the staff who mentored and worked with the children.

A big thank you to Mrs Mitchell and Miss Gee who organised the event from holding the auditions, to making sure everything ran smoothly on the night. A huge thank you to Mr Williams for making sure we have music, we appreciate so much you giving up your time to make sure the night ran to plan.

Corrie would like to wish Miss Gee lots of luck in her new job, we will miss her very much as she has done an amazing job for us.

Mrs Cartledge